
                          
 

 

 
We acknowledge the Jarra people of Dja Dja Wurrung country, the traditional owners  

on the land we live on, and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present & emerging.             
 

Thursday 8th June 2023 
Purpose of Camp Hill Primary School is to develop and nurture lifelong learners within an engaging, 
global learning community, where the uniqueness and contributions of individuals are valued, shared 
and celebrated. 
Following are the core values in which we strongly believe; they underpin our purpose and are the 
guiding principles of our school. 
Caring: Being kind, helpful and sympathetic toward other people. 
Honesty: To always tell the truth. 
Confidence: Believing in yourself and others. 
Respect: Recognising the rights, feelings, wishes and individual differences of others through                    
our speech and manners. 
Trust: Safely express opinions, beliefs, thoughts, and feelings in a secure   environment. 

Address: Gaol Rd, Bendigo 3552  
Phone: 5443 3367 

Email Address: camp.hill.ps@educatiion.vic.gov.au 
Web Address: www.camphillps.vic.edu.au

Calendar 2023 

Monday 12th June King’s Birthday – PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 13th June School Nurse forms to be returned - Foundation students only. 

Thursday 15th June P & F Group – Ladies Social Event in the GYM 7:45am – 8:45am 

Monday 19th June District Athletics 

Tuesday 20th June School Council Meeting 5:30pm 

Wednesday 21st June Interschool Soccer Tournament 

Friday 23rd June Last day of Term 2. Early Dismissal 2:30pm 
2024 Foundation Interim Enrolment forms due back 
End of Term Short Circus performance 1pm 

Monday 10th July 1st day of Term 3 

Monday – Thursday 17th – 20th July Parent/Teachers Interviews 

Tuesday 18th July School Council Meeting 5:30pm 

Tuesday 1st August P & F Group Meeting, 6pm at the Rifle Hotel, Bendigo 

Tuesday 15th August School Council Meeting 5:30pm 

Wednesday 23rd August 2024 Foundation Information Evening 4pm – 5pm 

Tuesday 5th September P & F Group Meeting, 6pm at the Rifle Hotel, Bendigo 

Friday 15th September Last day of Term 3. Early Dismissal 2:30pm 

Monday 2nd October 1st day of Term 4 

Tuesday 3rd October P & F Group Meeting, 6pm at the Rifle Hotel, Bendigo 

Wednesday 25th October 2024 Classroom Familiarisation play session 

Thursday 26th October School Concert - Ulumbarra Theatre 

Tuesday 7th November P & F Group Meeting, 6pm at the Rifle Hotel, Bendigo 

Monday – Friday 6th – 24th November 2024 Foundation Transition Program – classroom visits 

Thursday 23rd November 2024 Foundation Transition BBQ 11:30am – 1:30pm 

Tuesday 5th December P & F Group Meeting, 6pm at the Rifle Hotel, Bendigo 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation Day 9:30am – 12:30pm 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of Term 4. Early dismissal 2:30pm 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
School Uniform 
As the weather gets cooler, hooded windcheaters are starting to appear in the playground. This is just a reminder that 
hooded windcheaters, regardless of colour, are not part of school uniform. Windcheaters and fleecy tops can be 

purchased from the second hand uniform shop or the uniform suppliers (Noones) who are located in Queen St. Bendigo. 
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Before School Hours Care 
For those parents looking for care before school, our service is open from 6.30am and care is provided until 8.30am. 

Please be aware students who arrive early can report to the library from 8.15am where they will be supervised, there is 
no playground supervision until 8.30am. 

Public Holiday 

Just a reminder on Monday we are celebrating the King’s birthday so there will be no school. 
School Assembly  

I would really like to encourage parents to attend our school assembly, they are a great way to end the week and 
to celebrate the many achievements of our students. 

Dad joke of the week 

 
My GPS told me to turn around...Now I can't see where I'm driving... 

 

Chris Barker 
Principal 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
Be an Attendance HERO…   

HERE EVERYDAY READY FOR LEARNING ON TIME 
Student absence data for TERM 2 

Early Bird Awards 

Congratulations to Foundation A and 5B.  
You were the grades with no late arrivals this week.  

Early Bird champions – well done! 

This is a fantastic effort       

 

100% attendance for Week 7 

This week there were 194 students who had 100% attendance this week – another great effort! 
Well done to Edie from Foundation A who is the Attendance Hero champion for this week.  

Who will it be next week? 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Trish Johnstone 
Assistant Principal 

RIGHTS, RESILIENCE AND RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS (RRRR) 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Total number of student absence days Term 2 514 days 

Current school absence rate Term 2 2.3 days per student 

School absence rate target for 2023 10.00 days per student (2.5 days per term) 

Number of times students arriving late to school this week 37 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjO0YWt45HhAhUDS48KHcfRAY8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.visionforeducation.co.uk/news/school-attendance-initiative-makes-every-day-count&psig=AOvVaw3bw2saO8pCYINq0k5z8HwD&ust=1553207553738611


 

WELLBEING MATTERS - NEW CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
The Child Safe Standards (the Standards) commenced in Victoria in January 2016. After five years, it was evident 

that the Standards improved safety for children and young people. Changes were made to make the Standards 

even stronger in July 2022. The new Standards set out minimum requirements and outline the actions 
organisations must take to keep children and young people safe. They provide more clarity for organisations and 

are more consistent with Standards in the rest of Australia. There are now eleven Child Safe Standards and our 
school has enhanced our processes and policies to not only comply with the standards but to strengthen the 

actions we embed into our school organisation to ensure the safety of all children in our care. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
The free fresh fruit students receive on a Friday is proudly donated to the school by the following sponsor:  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

DOGS CONNECT 
Polly now has a sponsor! Fur Life Vet has generously donated a 12-month Best Mates Membership, providing FREE 
vet consultations, vaccinations and dental care for Polly. 

Fur Life Vet have two clinics located in Bendigo: 
167 Eaglehawk Road, Bendigo and 70-80 Midland 

Highway Epsom.  

Please support this local business for your pet care 
needs. 

www.furlifevet.com.au 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
Secondhand Clothing WANTED 

As the weather is getting colder, second-hand jumpers are in great demand. So, if you have any 

CHPS uniforms at home that no longer fit your child – please consider donating them to the 
school asap. 

Thank you        

 
 

 

Heritage Building Fund 
Please consider making a contribution towards the school’s Heritage Building Fund 

BEFORE 1st July 2023 on the QKR app as it is tax deductable. 
A tax receipt will be supplied by the school. 

Donations made to the Heritage Building Fund will be allocated to the maintenance and upkeep 
of our main building 

 

Thank you 
 

Sue Heider 
Business Manager 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.furlifevet.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Heider%40education.vic.gov.au%7C99a7b1f90bec462fc1a808db357a3578%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638162571239328728%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1g6RnQvCR64qDAdpUFmbZwHb4cJIGfUeTzxLmNLTZBA%3D&reserved=0
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=BRAVE23


PARENTS AND FRIENDS 
Movie Night 

Thank you to everyone who joined us at the movie night last week and those who couldn't make it and made a 
donation. Congratulations to the two lucky door prize winners and thank you to Harvest Food and Wine 55 View 

Street Bendigo and Blumetown, 85 View Street Bendigo for the generous prizes #supportthosewhosupportus 

 

We raised: $710.00 
             

CHPS Parents & Friends - Cuppa with the girls 
 

Thursday 15th June from 7:45am – 8:45am in the Gym 
 

We will have a coffee van on site and a bite to eat. 

Pop in for a quick cuppa or stay for the hour. 
We look forward to seeing familiar faces and also meeting new 

ones. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Parents & Friends Group 

BOSHC 
This week at BOSHC we have been enjoying playing a variety of indoor sports in the Gym, with group games 
including Octopus and Farmer Sam being quite popular. A reminder that if you are dropping your children at school 

prior to 8.15am please ensure they are booked into BOSHC.  

For more information, please contact Simon or Jamie on: 0409 549 493  

Simon & the BOSHC Team 

OSHC 
Legend Of the Week 
Congratulations to our Legends of The Week Award winners in Zsa Zsa and Wolfe. Zsa Zsa has been showing 

beautiful listening skills and making great choices while Wolfe is always friendly and polite. Congratulations to you 

both. 
Accounts 

This week’s accounts have been charged for the final 3 weeks of Term 2 instead of 
the normal fortnightly charge. Charges are from Monday 5th June through to the 
last day of Term, Friday 23rd June. Accounts are due to be FINALISED by Friday 
16th June.  

Jamie, Simon & the OSHC Team    
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fhashtag%2Fsupportthosewhosupportus%3F__eep__%3D6%26__cft__%5B0%5D%3DAZUhXOFcuNBrvI4ryMjNLQ2EXx3cTz0zMDOC9bDMnZEg3-iLzeoBBTxbMSSHf3fBo0p6523_Kl3mKZR_mYgb8nnW9l-DTj0l84HfISAJ6IvaJmHGDmClmUkO2SWXQd8tiYFzXdZnFdTfF5K5_zC4r1G-H__6RAE3aEpFSe23AshRM9esI1G2E267dcZY5KFwOZQ%26__tn__%3D*NK-R&data=05%7C01%7Ccamp.hill.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C406c385d8cb24718fd7b08db66e62fd6%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638216911079446156%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9y8thM7hwyPlKDRxUzttGcLEnfXjzj5xtAMWlEkqiY4%3D&reserved=0


FROM THE GARDEN 
Garden/Poultry Care for Holidays          

Term 2 finishes Friday 23rd June. Term 3 starts Monday 10th July. 
Tasks: Daily feed /water for poultry, AM and or PM. 

Check Pot plants/hothouse etc.  
Select days/times that you are available; send via email: 

Garden Roster: Brenton Rittberger ph: 0427637709 jabresu@bigpond.com 

You need to familiarize with garden: Contact: 
Garden Appointment: Greg Butler ph: 0497763880 or c/o Camp Hill PS Ph:  54433367 

butler.gregory.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
We are on campus/in the garden Friday’s 8.40am  

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

FOUNDATION LEARNING TEAM 
School Nurse 
This week some information from our school nurse, Deb Hughes regarding her upcoming visit has been sent home. 

Forms must be returned to your classroom teacher by Tuesday 13th June. Please ensure you have completed the 
consent section on page 5. 

Show and Tell 
Coming up this week is: When I Grow Up. 

Students are encouraged to share what they’d like to be when they grow up. 

Lost Property 
Please name any uniform pieces so they can find their way back to their owner when lost. We encourage students 

to put jumpers, beanies etc straight into their school bags when they take them off to develop good habits in 
looking after their own belongings. 

Thank You! 

A big thank you to our grade six buddies for designing and making us a 3D name tag to keep! 

Foundation Learning Team 

1/2 LEARNING TEAM 
Melbourne Symphony Orchestra Performance 
Yesterday Grade 1/2 students went to Ulumbarra theatre to watch the MSO performance. Students enjoyed 

listening to the music and experiencing something new. Thanks to Ms Thorpe for organising this for us and for all 

our parent helpers. 
Bendigo Art Gallery Excursion 

Last Thursday, we went to the Bendigo Art Gallery to experience the Australiana exhibit. Students had a great time 
learning about how Australia art and how life has changed over time. 
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Crazy Hair Day 
Last Thursday we had our crazy hair day. Thanks to all the families that participated and helped raise money for a 

great cause. 

1/2 Learning Team 

3/4  LEARNING TEAM 
Glass Jars 

We are looking for donations of glass jars for our Inquiry in term three. Could families please save a glass jar so 
that the kids could bring one each to school early next term? 

District Athletics 

Permission notes are now on Sentral for families to complete. The cost for this event will be on QKR shortly. The 
sports are on Monday 19th June, students will travel to and from the athletics track by bus. Times of individual 

events will be communicated once the organising school sends out the program. 

3/4 Learning Team 

5/6 LEARNING TEAM 
3D Printers 
We have been really busy printing every day. We are now onto our eighth roll of filament!! The printers 

go back to the Bendigo Tech School next Friday. 

Interschool Soccer 
On Wednesday 21st June we are sending two soccer team to compete at the interschool soccer 

tournament against many of the other primary schools in Bendigo. Permission notes for these students 
are on Sentral. Students are to be dropped off and collected by their parents to the ovals – we are not 

taking a bus. Times for this event is on the permission note. 
A huge thank you to Rob Sbaglia who has offered to coach on the day. If there are any other parents 

who would like to assist, please let Cath Wallace know. Parents and families are welcome to come and 
support. We are playing at the Epsom soccer ovals. 

Transition Visits 

Our grade 6 students had a tour of Weeroona SC on Monday this week. It was really interesting having a look around the 
buildings and hearing about what they offer. 

BSE Academy of Performing Arts came to visit us on Tuesday. The grade 6 students really enjoyed watching the different 
parts of the program – visual arts, dance, band, and drama. If any grade 6 families are interested in applying to ACA (or 

the Sport section) information for this can be found on the BSE website. 
The ACA is having a showcase on Wednesday 21st June at 6pm. The poster can be found at the end of this newsletter. 

5/6 Learning Team 

LOTE 
We wanted to share with you an exciting and engaging activity that took place at Camp Hill this week- a delightful 

dumpling making session with our students from Foundation to Grade Four! Our budding master chefs embarked on a 

flavourful journey, exploring the art of dumpling-making from Chinese culture. The atmosphere was filled with laughter, 
teamwork, and mouth-watering food. The smiles on their faces as they tasted their creations were truly heart-warming.  

We also wanted to extend our heartfelt gratitude to some grade five and six student helpers for their support, 
encouragement and help with the junior students.  

Yimin Chen 
LOTE  

GREEN TEAM 
The Green Team collects the schools E-Waste and takes it to the Eaglehawk Recycling centre at the end of each 
semester. E-waste includes computers, mobile phones, all battery powered and electrical items. E-waste is 

dangerous when it is added to Landfill. Recycling e-waste keeps toxic materials out of landfill where they can 

contaminate the soil and groundwater. E-waste contains valuable resources.   
‘E-waste (electronic waste) is growing 3 times faster than any other waste stream. E-waste contains potentially 
hazardous and valuable materials, which don‘t belong in landfill. To help protect our environment and recover 
more precious resources, the Victorian Government has banned all e-waste from landfill as of 1 July 2019. That 
means e-waste can’t go in any household bin.’ Sustainability Victoria 
Mary Thorpe & Miriam Hosking 
Green Team Coordinator 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
District Athletics 
A reminder for the students who are attending the District Athletics on Monday 19th June, the bus will be leaving from 

Camp Hill PS at 9:05am sharp and will be returning at approx. 2:45pm. 
Please make sure your child has appropriate sports clothing and warm clothing in case of bad weather. Students also 

need to have enough lunch and a drink bottle to last the whole day and any medication that is required. 

Best of luck to all students, try your best and have fun.       

Alicia Smalley 
Physical Education 



PERFORMING ARTS 
What’s new this week? 

Grade 1-2 
Students were given a great opportunity to see the Melbourne Symphony Orchestra this week. We grabbed all the 

umbrella’s and walked to Ulumbarra theatre to watch the performance and learn about the music inspired by 
nature, the weather, and the seasons. The students learned about the instruments of the orchestra in class in 

preparation for the performance.  

Grade 5-6  
Are exploring how folk music can be used to recall and record History. They are using drama exercises to build 

empathy and understanding of the historical characters. The students explored the gold rush timeline this week. 
They introduced the characters from the significant moments of the Gold Rush.  

Short Circus 
No Circus tomorrow! 

Who: Short Circus 

What: End of Term performance 
Where: Camp Hill Turf 

When: June 23rd, 1pm  
What to bring: Costume* and circus equipment 

*We have spare costume items to loan for circus students who are unable to provide a costume. There are not 

enough costumes for every student to loan one. If you are able to and prefer to, please create your own costume.  
Costume loans will be next week.  

Mary Thorpe 
Performing Arts  

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK
RESPECT 
Toby M: For always showing respect for your peers, your teachers and your education. You are a role model in 

5A. Congratulations on another terrific week for you! 

CONFIDENCE  
Ryder S: For getting so good at remembering to leave finger spaces between words when you write. Super effort! 

Sydnie K: For helping her peers to complete learning tasks and helping her teachers complete organisational tasks 
in the classroom. Great work Syd. 

Lexon D: For having confidence in maths and challenging yourself to come up with different ways to solve 
problems. Keep up the fantastic work! 

Bowen C: For showing confidence with his writing. You are trying your best and improving each week. Keep up 

the great work! 
Elliot L: For always sharing thoughtful ideas, prior knowledge, and connections during class. Keep it up Elliot! 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
JUNIOR SQUASH SAMPLER 

4 Weeks of Junior coaching $40  at Bendigo Squash Centre, 242 Barnard St, Bendigo. For ages 6-17 year olds. 
Register at www.bendigosquash.com/new-blog/juniors2023 

Contact 0435 654 953 
 

SANDHURST JUNIOR NETBALL CLUB 

School Holiday Clinic – Sunday 25th June at the QE Oval.  
Session 1: 10am – 1pm for 8-13 year olds 

Session 2: 2pm – 4pm for 14-16 year olds 
sandhurst.netball@bendigobearings.com 

 

SENSORY SANCTUARY 
24th June – 6th July at Castlemaine 

Neurodiversity Arts Festival 
70% Autistic and Neurodivergent Hosts 

www.sensorysanctuary.net.au 
 

BENDIGO & DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS ASSOCIATION 
School Holiday Program - Fun 
The Eaglehawk Stadium (140 Victoria Street Eaglehawk 3556) open from Monday 3rd July – Friday 7th July from 1:00pm-
4:00pm (each day) for the general public to come down and have a hit and have some fun during the last week of the school 
holidays. Note: Players must wear non-marking rubber shoes, bats and balls will be supplied. 
All enquiries should be directed to Gary Fitzgerald C Grade Supervisor 0425 792933. Everyone welcome. 
Bookings essential, to ensure adequate Supervision and equipment is available - Please contact 0425 792933. 

http://www.bendigosquash.com/new-blog/juniors2023
mailto:sandhurst.netball@bendigobearings.com
http://www.sensorysanctuary.net.au/


 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

LUNCH ORDER 

BBQ LUNCH ORDER FOR FRIDAY 16th June 
ORDER VIA OUR QKR APP!!!!! 

         by 9.00am Thursday 15th June, 2023. 
No late orders accepted. 

Hamburgers $4.00, Vegie Burgers $4.00, Sausage in bread $2.60 
 
Name.......................................... Grade.......... Hamburger......... Sausage......... Vegie Burger.......... 
 
Name.......................................... Grade.......... Hamburger......... Sausage......... Vegie Burger.......... 
 
Name.......................................... Grade.......... Hamburger......... Sausage......... Vegie Burger.......... 
 
Total enclosed $.....................   Signed.................................................. 
 

 

 


